## CITY OF HALLANDALE BEACH, FLORIDA MEMORANDUM

DATE: September 18, 2025

TO: Dr. Jeremy Earle, PhD., City Manager

THRU: Marc Gambrill, City Engineer & Dr. Joan Shen, Director of T&M

FROM: Marlon Lobban, Director of Public Works

**SUBJECT: Three Island Traffic Calming Project** 

The design for the Three Islands Traffic Calming Project was developed to address the specific needs and requests of the Three Islands Safe Neighborhood District.

The project originated in 2015 with the preparation of a master plan report identifying potential community improvements. Based on that report, we advanced to the design phase. One of the locations identified for further study was the intersection of Parkview Drive and Leslie Drive, where the neighborhood board requested consideration of a pedestrian crosswalk and additional traffic calming measures.

At 90% design completion, the plans were submitted to Broward County Traffic and Engineering for review and approval. The initial request for a crosswalk at Parkview Drive and Leslie Drive was denied during their first review. In response, two traffic studies were conducted to address their concerns and support the proposed installation. Both studies, however, determined that the intersection did not meet the required criteria for a crosswalk. Consequently, Broward County denied the request a second time.

On September 17, staff submitted another request to the Broward County Traffic Engineering Division for the installation of a pedestrian crosswalk on Parkview Boulevard at Leslie Drive.